

## **K-NEWS**

Monday, August 29, 2016

#### **INVOCATION BY**

**Bob Tharp** 

#### **AMERICA/PLEDGE LED BY**

Jim Voss

#### SONGS

My Wild Irish Rose and We Of Kiwanis led by Jim.

#### **MEMBERS ATTENDING**

Cheri Anderson, Patty Roberts, Myra Brimmer, Ray Sebastian, Deborah Tomlinson, Jack Lintner, Jim Voss, Kent Neitzert, Bob Tharp, Shirley Tipton, Stan Tipton, Sveta Foote, Bob Foote, Teddy Foote, Tracy Kelly, and Mic Depew.

#### **FINES**

Teddy was pressed into service today in the absence of the Bobs, to collect for the Int'l. Project

#### **GUESTS**

No guests today

#### **BIRTHDAY/ANNIVERSARY**

**Dave and Virginia Brown** 

#### **QUOTE OF THE WEEK**

# A GOOD LAUGH AND A LONG SLEEP ARE THE BEST CURES IN THE DOCTOR'S BOOK.

#### **PROGRAM**

by Terra Depew, Director of the Community Health Center Foundation. She gave us highlights of what was going on with the Foundation, the upcoming Gala, the merger with ProMedica and the School TeleHealth program.

#### **HAPPY DOLLARS**

Bob F - Attended the State Republican Convention.

Myra – Happy to see Labor Day because a day later . . . school starts. Yay!

Bob T – Learned much at the Kiwanis District Convention and regaled us with Dave A's favorite joke.

Stan - Enjoyed the State Convention and happy that Coldwater was well represented. Also kind of happy for the number of Peanut presales.

Jack – Attended a wine tour on Sunday – passed out free pears – and has tickets for sale for the Tibbits Foundation draw down.

Deborah – Learned new things at the Convention and got to celebrate her grandaughter's 8<sup>th</sup> Birthday.

Kent - Happy to get into Stan's wallet by hawking peanuts.

### **ANNOUNCEMENTS**

A card was sent around to sign for Dave and Virginia's anniversary.

A special meeting of the Board was to be held immediately following today's meeting.

A thank you card was received from Habitat For Humanity for our recent donation.

Deborah reminded volunteers that they would be meeting on Tuesday and Wednesday at 9 a.m. at Larsen Elementary to work on restocking library shelves. She is also setting up the schedule for Terrific Kids book distributions for a year ahead.

Bob T – Reminded us that volunteers are needed to help with our Applefest booth on Sept. 17<sup>th</sup>.

Stan - Asked that we all keep selling boxes of Kiwanis Peanuts.

Tracy - Has tickets for the Rocket Football draw down, the purpose of which is to buy updated helmets.

#### 50/50 DRAWING

Oh, oh - I missed it! (ed.)